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Our 2010 Hall of Fame Inductees 
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there are now 51 names 
engraved on the club’s 
trophy—names that rep-
resent a growing catalog 
of “who’s who” in Florida’s 
local racing circles. 

The class of 2010 pic-
tured above is another 
exercise in racing diversi-
ty, with an active NHRA 
competitor, a local multi-
track modified and late 
model champion, two not-
ed autocross drivers two 
local track promoters, 
three up-and-coming local 
racing stars, and a former 
NASCAR series champi-
on, along with a racing  

historian and several avid 
fans who brought special 
interest experiences to the 
club.  

This group of inductees 
now stands alongside 
some of the greatest 
names in local racing. For 
a refresher, take a look at 
the previous year induc-
tees on the “Hall of Fame” 
page of our website.  

As noted earlier, it really is 
becoming a “who’s who” of 
racing in Florida. The next 
few pages of this special 
edition newsletter will high-
light the “Class of 2010.” 

Fourteen 
representa-
tives of 
Florida’s 
racing com-
munity 
joined The 
Villages 
Motor Rac-
ing Fan 
Club’s Hall 
of Fame at 
its Decem-
ber 12 in-
duction 
ceremony. 

In welcoming the new 
members, Club President 
Gerry Hafer noted that  

Class of 2010 

(From left)  Daniel Miller, 
Austin Kirkpatrick, Camille 
Sherman, Joe Eytalis, Bob 
Sherman, Eric Jones, Nic 
Fernandez, Alan Bruns, 
Wayne Anderson, Harold 
Frederick, Marty Ruser, 
Terry Turman. (Missing 
from photo: Mickey Gauld-
in, George Bonefede) 

We wish all of you a  
fantastic Holiday Season, 

and a great and  
prosperous 2011! 
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The Class of 2010 

On the next few pages, we’ll give you a recap of this year’s inductees into The Villages Motor Racing Hall of Fame. With 

the addition of this “Class of 2010,” total membership in our “Hall” now stands at 51. We expect this number to continue 

to grow as we bring additional racing-oriented personalities into club meetings to share their experiences with us. It’s 

one of the ways we have of keeping our members informed on the wide variety of racing venues, and it’s just one of 

those things that makes our club great! 

  

  

  

  



 Volume 4, Issue 12.1                                                                                                                                                                                       

 

Page 3 

The Class of 2010 (Continued) 
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The Class of 2010 (Continued) 
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The Class of 2010 (Continued) 
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The Class of 2010 (Continued) 
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The Class of 2010 (Continued) 

  

Congratulations to our 2010 inductees! 
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Glen Carter Crew Chief Award Goes to Wayne Nolan 

Another highlight of the evening featured the awarding of the “Glen Carter Crew 
Chief Award,” an honor designed to pay tribute to members who have made 
substantial contributions to the club’s success.  In making the selection this year, 
the committee took a look back not only at 2010, but at our history over the past 
four years. When thought was given to the trips we’ve taken and the events 
we’ve held, it kind of jumped out that one of the major features of our group is 
the simple fact that we have a unified identity. This identity is not only as a 
bunch of motorsports fans, or some would say addicts, or some would even say 
“motorheads”, but more importantly we’re the “folks in the yellow shirts!” That’s 
our brand when we go to a race, and many times we’ve heard from drivers, pro-
moters, sports writers, and other race fans that “Hey…we saw you guys in the 
yellow shirts!”  

But it didn’t just happen that we all just accidentally decided to wear yellow, it 
happened through the on-going behind-the-scenes coordination of our club ap-
parel program, and through the quiet dedication of the coordinator of this pro-
gram. He’s always on the look-out for items that continue to promote our identity, and he tirelessly maintains the inven-
tory, processes orders, and ensures that everyone can get what they need. He even finds time to serve us as “Mr. 
Golf,” arranging and administering the golf tournaments that many of us look forward to each year. Beyond all that, for 
the past few years he’s even served with his wife Barbara as one of the organizers of these Hall of Fame events. 

In presenting the award to Wayne, retired Crew Chief Carter commented, “I really don’t think you can find a better 
team player and contributor to the cause than Wayne Nolan, and it’s my pleasure to honor him as the 2010 recipient 

of The Glen Carter Crew Chief Award.” 

 A Special Award  

In addition to honoring our new Hall of Fame members and our newest re-
cipient of the “Glen Carter Crew Chief Award,” the agenda for the night in-
cluded a very special award to be forever known as the “Buster Burt Teddy 
Bear Cushion Award.” The legendary Burt presented his recently retired 
stadium seat cushion (yes, the one with the Teddy Bears all over it) to 
Wendy Touchette, essentially in acknowledgement of her frequent and per-
sistent comments about the lack of “manliness” when pressed into service 
at racing events. It was a somber moment for the audience, as Wendy 
gracefully accepted the “gift,’ and as she read a sincere letter to her as 
written by the cushion itself. As it turns out, the cushion was quite eloquent 
in its choice of words, particularly when expressing its genuine pleasure at 
being placed in the custody of our esteemed Special Events Coordinator. 
Don’t be surprised if this particular item shows up again at some point, pos-
sibly as the object of a “re-gifting” gesture in the future! 

Past Hall of Fame Member to be Honored in North Carolina 

In his closing remarks, Club President Gerry Hafer called attention to Ms. Betty Skelton 
Erde (Class of 2009) and her December 17, 2010 enshrinement in the Paul E. Garber First 
Flight Shrine (Paul Garber was the first executive director of the Smithsonian’s Air and 
Space Museum). She joins aviation’s greatest names as an individual who has achieved 
“significant firsts,” and will have her portrait included with such distinguished and celebrat-
ed names as Orville and Wilbur Wright, Charles Lindbergh, Amelia Earhart, Captain Eddie 
Rickenbacher, John Glenn, Yuri Gagarin, George H. Bush, the Tuskegee Airmen, Alan 
Shepard and many others. She will be one of over 80 aviation celebrities upon whom this 
prestigious award has been bestowed. Hafer congratulated her on behalf of the club, and 
wished her well as she carries The Villages colors to North Carolina! 
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Scenes From The Big Event 
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More Scenes From The Big Event 


